Comox  Valley Cycling Coalition
Social Committee
March 4, 2010 – 2:30 p.m.

The first meeting of the social committee was held at the home of Marg Harris on March 4, 2010.

Present:  Krysia Cenkner, Sue Fabrizio, David Hardie, Willy van Kemenade Marg Harris.

Agenda:  No formal agenda was prepared, but there were 2 topics brought forward:

1. Appointment of a Committee Chair

2. Planning of cycle rides for Coalition members

Appointment of a Committee Chair:  Marg Harris was appointed as chair of this committee.

Planning of cycle rides for Coalition members:  There was prolonged discussion about ways to involve Coalition members in group rides – both Reconnaissance and Social rides.  The following ideas came out of this discussion, and the committee members were in agreement.
· Most current CVCCo members are already cyclists, have their regular cycling arrangements, and are not necessarily looking for more group rides.

· The Coalition is not a riding group as such, but an organization looking to improve cycling infrastructure and encourage people to get on their bikes and out of their cars.

· The Coalition is in a position to inform Valley residents of existing cycling groups, their mandate and contact information.  This could meet the needs of existing cyclists.

· In order to promote cycling the Coalition could address cycling education for new/beginner cyclists, and then have rides led by more experienced members to show these cyclists the safest and most enjoyable routes in the valley.

· All rides should include a reconnaissance component as this is a major aspect of the Coalition’s work.  Any concerns noted during the rides should be referred to the Technical Committee.
· There are several existing cycling groups in the Valley and members of the Social Committee will contact these groups to ask if they are willing to have their information and contacts publicized on the Coalition website.

· There is a cycle education course offered through Comox Recreation Centre – “Women on Wheels” (WOW).  The Social Committee will contact the instructor to discuss the possibility of the course leading to participants becoming members of, and riding with, the Coalition.

· If Coalition members “lead” rides are they adequately covered by insurance if there should be an incident/accident?

· Sunday is generally a good day for social rides as traffic tends to be light.

· Coalition-organized rides do not necessarily need to be weekly depending on the interest and purpose.  If they are posted on the website members can plan their participation.
· Any planned rides should indicate the route, distance, pace, and terrain so members know in advance.

· A list of appropriate items (tube, pump, water, jacket etc)to bring on a ride could be available on the website.  
· The committee will look at planning a social ride to a beach/picnic location to encourage participation of members.
ACTIONS:
· Willy van Kemenade is also on the Education Committee and at their meeting this week he will bring forward the Social Committee’s suggestions to link activities of the two committees.

· The following Committee members will contact the existing cycling groups in the valley – 

1. Cross Canada Cycle Tour Society (CCCTS) – Marg
2. Adventurers’ Group – Willy
3. Probus – Willy
4. The Medicine Shoppe – Sue
5. Comox Rec Centre ‘WOW’ – Marg
NEXT MEETING: The next meeting of the committee will be planned after Willy has spoken with the Education committee, and the Social committee members have contacted the existing cycling groups in the valley.  Meanwhile this report will be submitted to the CVCCo Board prior to the next General meeting on Thursday, March 25th.
